From: Heriberto Cabrera [mailto:hcabrera33@gmail.com]

Sent: Tuesday, January 4, 2022 9:49 AM **To:** CityClerk < CityClerk@longbeach.gov>

Cc: Mayor <Mayor@longbeach.gov>; Council District 1 <District1@longbeach.gov>; Council District 2

<District2@longbeach.gov>; Council District 3 <District3@longbeach.gov>; Council District 4 <District4@longbeach.gov>; Council District 5 <District5@longbeach.gov>; Council District 6

<District6@longbeach.gov>; Council District 7 < District7@longbeach.gov>; district8@longbeasch.com;

Council District 9 < District 9@longbeach.gov>

Subject: For the January 4 2022 City Consul meeting item 26

-EXTERNAL-

Please see attached letter in support of World Oil tank installation Project

December 28, 2021

Mayor Robert Garcia and City Councilmembers of Long Beach 411 West Ocean Blvd Long Beach, CA 90802

RE: January 4, 2022 Council Meeting – ITEM #26

Dear Honorable Mayor Garcia and Long Beach City Councilmembers:

My name is Eddie Cabrera and I am the World Oil Transportation South Gate Terminal Manager. I have worked for World Oil since 1997. I started off as a driver, then a dispatcher and I am now the facility manager.

At this facility we make asphalt for use in paving roads and roofing materials.

I have lived in Long Beach nearly 30 years.

World Oil has always treated me well and I have enjoyed working at this company for more than 24 years.

I am supportive of my company's efforts to create efficiencies at World Oil Terminal Long Beach.

Please approve the recommendation to adopt the resolution denying the appeals and upholding the Board of Harbor Commissioner's adoption of the Final IS/ND for the Project.

Thank you,

1345, E 68th. St

Eddie Cabrera 1345, E 68th. St Long Beach. CA. 90805